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Thank you, Mr. President.

Italy welcomes the efforts of the Government of Afghanistan to protect and promote human rights and  welcomes the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the U.N. Convention against Torture, looking forward to its implementation.
Italy recommends Afghanistan to:
· intensify efforts to prevent and combat child, early and forced marriage and take appropriate measures to fight all forms of violence against children and to promote their rights, including the right to education;
· take further steps to ensure full implementation of the Elimination of Violence against Women law and the provisions regarding protection of women’s rights included in the new Penal Code and in the National Action Plans for the Women and on Women, Peace and Security;
· provide official figures regarding death sentences and executions and consider the adoption of a moratorium on the death penalty; 
· adopt effective measures to ensure adequate protection of journalists;

· intensify efforts to protect and promote freedom of religion or belief and the rights of persons belonging to religious minorities.

Italy wishes Afghanistan a successful UPR.
Thank you.

